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Metropolitan King County Council

Utilities Committee

UTILITIES COMMITTEE
	Agenda Item:
	4
	Name:
	Peggy Dorothy

	Proposed No.:
	2002-0201
	Date:
	February 25, 2003

	Attending:
	Bernard Thompson, Franchise Supervisor, Property Services 


SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE approving a franchise for the Bonneville Power Administration to construct, operate and maintain a power transmission system in council district 3 and authorizing the executive to execute the franchise agreement.
SUMMARY:  All utilities operating in the county’s right-of-way are required to hold valid franchises as a prerequisite to approval of permits for facility placement and construction work.  Franchise agreements must be consistent with the county’s comprehensive plan and with King County road standards for utilities in the right-of-way.

Proposed Ordinance 2001-0201 would grant a franchise to the Bonneville Power Administration to operate and maintain an approximately 5.5 mile long power transmission line located to the west of the city of North Bend and running along North Bend Way to the proposed Tanner Electric Cooperative substation (see attachment 1b for a vicinity map).  This power transmission line has already been constructed, having received required permits on an emergency basis during the power crisis of 2001.  The franchise agreement is now required to govern ongoing operation and maintenance of the power line along King County right of way.
Bonneville Power Company built this 115,000 volt transmission line to provide a power feed to Tanner Electric Cooperative for distribution of additional power to its customers in the North Bend area.  A portion of this transmission line was constructed within the city of North Bend and is covered by a franchise agreement between BPA and the city.

The term of the county’s franchise agreement is 25 years.  The franchise agreement includes all of the general and special conditions required by the county and specifically requires all work performed by BPA to conform to the county’s road standards.  It is consistent with the county comprehensive plan because the project utilizes county right of way as a utility corridor for new transmission needs in the area, and because the transmission lines have been located in an area in which above-ground utilities already existed.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2001-0201 with attachments
a. Franchise Agreement

b. Vicinity Map

c. Franchise area map

2. Executive’s Transmittal Letter
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